
 
 

    September 17, 2025 
 
The General Manager 
Corporate Relations Department  
Bombay Stock Exchange Limited  
1st Floor, New Trading Ring Rotunda Building,  
P J Towers Dalal Street, Fort 
Mumbai – 400 001 

The Manager 
Listing Department 
National Stock Exchange of India Ltd.  
Exchange Plaza, 5th Floor 
Plot No. C/1, G Block 
Bandra-Kurla Complex, Bandra (E)  
Mumbai – 400 051 

BSE Scrip Code: 532481 NSE Scrip Code: NOIDATOLL 

 
Sub:  DISCLOSURE UNDER REGULATION 30 OF THE SEBI (LISTING OBLIGATIONS AND DISCLOSURE 

REQUIREMENTS) REGULATIONS, 2015 – RECEIPT OF LETTER NO.: NOIDA/SM(OA)/2025/3144 
DATED 10/09/2025 FROM NEW OKHLA INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY (“NOIDA”) 

 
Pursuant to Regulation 30 of the SEBI (Listing Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) Regulations, 2015, we 
wish to inform you that the Company as of 16/09/2025 is in receipt of a Letter No.: NOIDA/SM(OA)/2025/3144 dated 
10/09/2025 (“Letter”) from the New Okhla Industrial Development Authority (“NOIDA”) who also happen to be the 
Concession granting Authority to the Company. 
 
As per the content of the letter, which allegedly has been issued in pursuance to Order of Hon’ble Supreme Court 
of India has referred to certain computation of licensee fee made by their Chartered Accountant (computation not 
made available to the Company). 
 
By way of the said letter, NOIDA, has made a Demand of Advertisement License Fee of Rs. 100.71 crores and has 
also asked the Company to remove the advertisement within 15 days. Further, in case of failure to remove the 
advertisements, NOIDA has conveyed that they will take steps to remove those advertisement sites and take actions 
in terms of order of Hon Supreme Court of India. 
 
The contents of the said Letter being without merit, baseless and premised on a skewed and incorrect interpretation 
of the Hon’ble Supreme Court Judgment, including wrong applicability/extension of the NOIDA Outdoor Advertising 
Policy, which is applicable to roads owned and maintained by NOIDA, are denied by the Company. Further, the 
Company is in the process of taking appropriate action and legal recourse in response to the same. 
 
"The Noida Outdoor Advertising Policy is not applicable on the DND Flyway, which is a privately owned and operated 
road, governed by the provisions of the Concession Agreement. The applicability of the Noida Outdoor Advertising 
Policy is limited to roads owned and operated/visible by/from Noida controlled roads. Noida Authority, thus, does not 
have the locus-standi to extend the applicability of the Noida Outdoor Advertising Policy to the DND Flyway and 
raise demands basis such policy. 
 
We have in the past refuted similar demands, and will be refuting this demand too, to safeguard our corporate and 
shareholder interests. 
 
Since the demand is incorrect and legally untenable, Company is committed to take appropriate action to safeguard 
the interest of its stakeholders. This letter will in no manner deter Company’s continued focus on safety, 
maintenance, and service to commuters. NTBCL continues to invest in the upgradation of the Flyway as a 
responsible corporate and maintain this best in class asset for over 2.5 lakh daily commuters that use it for their daily 
commute" 
 
You are requested to kindly take the same on record.  
 
 
Thanking You 
For Noida Toll Bridge Company Limited 
 
 
 
Gagan Singhal 
Company Secretary & Compliance Officer 
FCS: 7525 
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